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1.  PURPOSE:  This ECB highlights the USACE Federal Engineer of the Year and the five USACE 
New Faces in Engineering selectees for 2013.  
 
2.  Congratulations to Mr. Ronald Goldman, Vicksburg District, as the USACE Engineer of the 
Year for 2012, and as such is the USACE nominee for the 2013 National Society of Professional 
Engineers (NSPE) Federal Engineer of the Year award.  He was selected based on his outstanding 
contribution to the field of engineering as Director of the Modeling, Mapping, and Consequences 
Production Center and will be recognized at a NSPE sponsored awards program on February 21, 
2013 in Washington, D.C. 
 
3. The top New Face in Engineering for USACE in 2013 is Ms. Rachel Coyner, EIT, a Project 
Engineer with the San Francisco District.  Ms. Coyner will be recognized in USA Today newspaper 
during Engineer Week (February 17-23, 2013).  Rachel Coyner and the other New Faces in 
Engineering for USACE are listed below.  These New Faces of Engineering reflect the unique 
contributions provided by new engineers in USACE and will be recognized during Engineer Week 
on the EWEEK Foundation website:  http://www.eweek.org/. 
 
MSC/Center    2013 USACE New Faces of Engineering  District 
SPD    Rachel Coyner     San Francisco District 
LRD    Adam Connelly, P.E.    Louisville District 
SAD      Viktoria Bogina     Jacksonville District 
LRD       Martha Shults, P.E.     Louisville District 
NAD      Cathleen Barry     Baltimore District 
 
4.  The HQUSACE point of contact for this action is Paul Dicker, CECW-CE, at (202)-761-0995; 
email:  paul.f.dicker@usace.army.mil. 
 
 
 
       //S// 
      JAMES C. DALTON, P.E., SES 
      Chief, Engineering and Construction 
      Directorate of Civil Works 
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